Larry Hogan Governor Boyd K. Rutherford Lt. Governor Pete K. Rahn Secretary Gregory Slater

Administrator

September 23, 2019

Mr. Oleg Kotov Senior Transportation Planner City of Rockville Public Works Department 111 Maryland Avenue Rockville MD 20850

Dear Mr. Kotov:

Thank you for submitting a Transportation Alternatives (TA) Program application for the North Stonestreet Avenue: Street and Sidewalk Improvements Project. The Maryland Department of Transportation State Highway Administration (MDOT SHA) appreciates your interest in the program.

The National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board (TPB) has informed MDOT SHA that the City of Rockville Public Works Department was awarded \$280,000 of TA Program funds for the North Stonestreet Avenue: Street and Sidewalk Improvements Project. This project will design improvements to Park Road and North Stonestreet Avenue, including sidewalks, street lighting, and landscaping.

The TA Program funds are administered by the MDOT SHA in conjunction with TPB and have federal and State requirements. I have asked Ms. Christy Bernal, MDOT SHA TA Program Manager, to follow up with you regarding the details to secure these funds. Ms. Bernal will contact you shortly to set up an initial kick-off meeting. Congratulations and thank you for your participation in this program. If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Bernal at 410-545-5659, toll-free 1-888-204-4828, or via email at cbernal@mdot.maryland.gov. Ms. Bernal will be happy to assist you.

Sincerely,

Gregory Slater Administrator

cc: Ms. Christy Bernal, TA Program Manager, Regional and Intermodal Planning Division, MDOT SHA

bcc: Ms. Lyn Erickson, Plan Development and Coordinator Program Director, Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments

Mr. John Swanson, Transportation Planner, Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments

Mr. Matt Baker, Assistant Chief, Regional and Intermodal Planning Division, MDOT SHA

Martha G. Baker, Ph.D., Intermodal Policy and Programs Manager, MDOT The Secretary's Office

Mr. Mitch Baldwin, Special Assistant, Office of the Administrator, MDOT SHA

Mr. Darren Bean, Assistant Regional Planner, Regional and Intermodal Planning Division, MDOT SHA

Mr. Eric Beckett, Deputy Director, Office of Planning and Preliminary Engineering, MDOT SHA

Mr. Andre Futrell, District 3 Engineer, MDOT SHA

Ms. Lisa Gutierrez, Public Access, Water Trails and Recreation and Planning Director, Department of Natural Resources

Ms. Kandese Holford, Regional Planner, Regional and Intermodal Planning Division, MDOT SHA

Ms. Elizabeth Hughes, Director and State Historic Preservation Officer, Maryland Historical Trust

Ms. Britney Jackson, TA Liaison, MDOT SHA

C. Scott Pomento, P.E., Director, Office of Planning and Preliminary Engineering, MDOT SHA

Ms. Marci Ross, Assistant Director for Tourism Development, Maryland Office of Tourism Development

Ms. Thomasina Saxon, Administrative Assistant Executive, Regional and Intermodal Planning Division, MDOT SHA

Ms. Susan Solo, TA Consultant, MDOT SHA

Mr. Peter Sotherland, Assistant Chief, Regional and Intermodal Planning Division, MDOT SHA

Ms. Kate Sylvester, Director of the Office of Planning and Programming, MDOT Maryland Transit Administration

Mr. Tim Tamburrino, Preservation Officer, Maryland Historic Trust